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Report to the 2013 AGM on the previous year’s activity
It has been a busy year during which we have started to raise the profile of the association, stabilise the membership and put in place some organisational changes which we can build on during the rest of 2013.
Summary of main activity since the last AGM

Membership

We have gradually increased membership during the year which now stands at 85.  

Social events 

Beetle Drive event May 2012

Christmas pub meeting 2012

Quiz’n’ Chips April 2013 (note on-line version of the quiz now available) 

Routine meetings of the committee
We have held 10 meeting where we reviewed planning applications and discussed current Hersham issues.
Planning Guidelines

We have produced a simple guideline to HRA planning activity (as circulated to members) these will be finalised by the committee taking into account any comments from the membership, and then posted on the HRA website.
Technology

We have:
· Improved the way membership is recorded 

· Updated and made some improvements to the website
· Created a new blog linked to the website which has been well used

· Started a twitter account which now has 160 ‘followers’ (why not join them?)
Speeding in Hersham

The committee supported a campaign for lower speeds in the centre of Hersham and wrote a letter to Surrey County Council to that effect. 

Lowered kerbs on the side roads to Queens Road
Following discussions and correspondence with SCCs, the kerbs have now been lowered so they can now easily be negotiated by wheelchairs / trolleys etc.  (Thanks to SCC who are responsible for roads and pavements.) 

Weylands recycling development

Whilst this proposal is just outside Hersham, the committee highlighted the issue of increased traffic affecting Hersham residents. The HRA wrote to Surrey County Council raising these concerns and suggesting HGV restrictions on the Molesey Rd.
Picnic in the Park 
The chair provides a link with the organising committee of the annual ‘Picnic in the Park’ community event on Vauxmead. The HRA supported this event last year with sponsorship and a stall. The same is planned for this year on Sunday the 7 July.
Hersham in Bloom

The HRA has made a donation to Hersham in Bloom and will try and support them during 2013 by generally raising awareness of the great work they do in the village. 
Queen’s Jubilee 

The HRA has funded and planted an impressive commemorative oak tree with plaque in Coronation Recreation Ground – this initiative was led by our President Andrew Sturgis. 

Photography competition 

The HRA has planned a photography competition for official launch at the AGM.
Newsletters and messages for members

We have produced 3 newsletters for members 

June (lead article on the AGM and the decision to plant a Queen’s Jubilee tree)
September (lead article on Bowling in Hersham)

February (lead article on St John Ambulance in Hersham)

For those members with internet - occasional email messages have been circulated in-between newsletters to help keep them informed.
Links with the local press
We have created good links with local journalists and in particular the Surrey Herald who now publish a monthly HRA column.  Since August the articles have covered a wider range of topics including: Planning issues; the Hersham food bank; the PCC elections; Trees in Hersham and the HRA jubilee tree; the Olympic cycling effect and cycle lanes in Hersham; Speeding along the Burwood Road. 
(The May HRA feature will be about Hersham Youth Club.)
Challenges and aspirations for next year 

Planning – key consultations

Engage with key consultations for Hersham and comment on the proposals, in particular: the RES expansion and (by 20 May) EBC development investment and infrastructure plans (noting any key points raised about this at the AGM).
Hersham history

Build on the Hersham quiz – help make people more aware of Hersham’s rich and interesting heritage – various ideas to be discussed by the committee, informed by any ideas from the membership.
Membership

Over the next year the committee would like to:

· Increase the number of members

· Promote the new longer membership period option
· Achieve a better ‘geographical spread of member representation’ across different areas in Hersham

· Include in membership representatives from all the main social and community organisations in Hersham 

· Expand the committee with a view to creating one or more sub-groups

To help achieve the above, we would like to continue to raise the profile of the HRA and establish links with potential members through twitter, email and personal recommendations. We would like to increase our twitter followers to over 200.
We also intend to retain some links with ex-members and maintain occasional contact (within the rules on data protection of course) to encourage renewal.

Cycle lanes 

Explore with cyclists from Hersham what improved cycle provision is needed in and map out some practical proposals which may help more this agenda forward.
Photography competition 

Run a competition which engages with the community and showcases some positive images of Hersham.  We hope to use some of the photos submitted in a small exhibition in the community in December.
